
 
April 28, 2021 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chair 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for the LGBT Life Center Community Center in fiscal year 2022. 
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is LGBT Life Center, located at 222 W 21st Street, 
F308, Norfolk, Virginia 23517. 
 
The funding will be used to support renovations and a buildout of a medical clinic at a building 
LGBT Life Center has purchased in Hampton, Virginia. This project will expand access to 
medical care and the delivery of LGBTQ affirming professional medical care for LGBT 
community on the Virginia Peninsula. Additionally, this new Community Center will be a safe 
space for LGBTQ youth and adults to seek support and resources. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
ROBERT C. “BOBBY” SCOTT 
Member of Congress 


